Westmoreland Town Board
Audit/Special Meeting

January 20, 2014
The Special Meeting and Town Board Audit was call to order by Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor at 6:30 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, David Husted, Hubert Pritchard and Scott Brown. Also present was Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz.
The Bookkeeper presented to the Board members the Lighting Districts financial statements.  
Westmoreland Water, Tindall Consolidated Water, Spencer Settlement Water, Camelot Water and Martin Drive Sewer Districts were all signed by the Board members as audited.

The General Fund was audited and signed.  
The Highway Fund was reviewed and discussed with the Bookkeeper. It was determined that the balance of the Highway money market account was well over $346,000.00.  It also appeared that 20% of the General Repair budget was not used.  The Board signed the Highway Fund as audited.

The Cemetery Trust Funds were audited, Trust and Agency was also audited and signed.

The Justice Court books were audited and signed by the Board.  It was noted that an additional line needs to be added to the Justice Court Audit form to accommodate for five (5) Board members signatures.
The Town Clerk’s report was reviewed and each Board member signed the minute’s book as audited and approved. 
After all the audits were completed, Board discussion commenced on several different topics.

The Board agreed to discuss the balance carried in the Road fund account with the Highway Superintendent.  These funds must be used each year and if a project comes in under budget; creating a surplus of funds; additional road work projects should be brought before the Board.

The Board also discussed the possibility of purchasing the new loader outright rather than leasing it. Given the current balance in the Highway money market account it may be prudent to spend those funds rather than paying interest on a lease.  Supervisor Eisnor indicated he would contact the Town Attorney and tell him to hold the lease agreement until the February meeting.

Supervisor Eisnor stated that we have received our Worker’s Compensation bill from the County, which is due January 31, 2014.  He asked Councilperson Pritchard if there is a penalty charged for a late payment.  Councilperson Pritchard was unsure.

44 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Brown to pre-pay our share of the Worker Compensation premium, $22,033.63 plus administrative fees.  All Board members voted AYE, and the motion was declared carried.

Councilperson Pritchard indicated he would like the Supervisor to schedule a meeting with the Fire Department Commissioners to discuss the possibility of leaving the County’s Workers Compensation Plan.  Supervisor Eisnor agreed and will make contact with the Fire Commissioners.
Supervisor Eisnor mentioned that he and Councilperson Hebbard will be meeting with MVWA on Thursday, January 23, 2014.  They would like to inspect several meters in the Tindall Water District.  Councilperson Brown asked why we can’t just turn it over to MVWA.  Councilperson Pritchard stated that we only buy the water from MVWA and because it’s a district established by the Town, it is the Town’s financial responsibility.  Councilperson Hebbard commented that he spoke with one of his neighbors who indicated the meters were changed out one before, about forty (40) years ago.
Supervisor Eisnor told the Board that Debbie Eldridge has contacted the Supervisor’s Clerk to obtain the Town Park on May 17 and 18, 2014, for a dog rescue competition.  The park will open on April 1, 2014. Ms. Eldridge indicated there will be about eight (8) to ten (10) dogs and around twenty (20) people.  There will be an entry fee charged and they will clean up after their own dogs.  Ms. Eldridge protested the rental fee saying that they have not been charged for the use of the park in years past.  The Supervisor spoke with Attorney Mattacola who suggested Ms. Eldridge produce a certificate of liability insurance of at least $1,000,000.00 per occurrence, $3,000,000.00 aggregate.  Supervisor Eisnor asked for the Boards opinion.
After a short discussion the Board deemed Ms. Eldridge could reserve the park for May 17 and 18, 2014, if she paid the rental fees.

In relation to the Town Park, Supervisor Eisnor met with the Park Maintenance Man Lynn Johnson.  Mr. Johnson communicated that due to the vandalism the park sustained last year, a new drinking fountain, two (2) new soap dispensers and two (2) new toilet tissue holders were needed. Mr. Johnson also declared that he would like to see the Town install two (2) large lights at the park in addition to the security cameras currently in the works.  The Supervisor will contact electrician Rick Bearse for a quote on the lights.
Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that he did sign the contract with Smartwatt Energy for new lights in the Town Hall and outbuildings.  He produced paperwork; which he gave to Councilperson Husted to research; relating to upgrading the street lights in the Town also.
Supervisor Eisnor mentioned that he has been trying to meet with someone regarding the concrete work that needs to be repaired at the pool.  To date, he has not been able to contact the Association President, Mr. Calogero for his pool report.  A short discussion continued offering different options which could be available to Town residents.

Supervisor Eisnor said he had been thinking about uses for the Lowell property.  He continued stating the firemen sometimes have difficulty finding an available time to play baseball at the Town Park.  The Supervisor suggested we approach the fireman asking if they would consider fixing up the Lowell baseball field for firefighter use.

Councilperson Pritchard commented that the Town is not in a position to enact a ban on hydro-fracturing before the moratorium expires on March 5, 2014.  He indicated the Board should extend the current moratorium for the additional 180 days allowed by law. 
45 A motion to adjourn this meeting was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 7:35 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick
Town Clerk
















